
The Vestry of St. Matthew’s met on Wednesday, October 23, 2019, at 6 pm in the 
fellowship hall.  All members were present including special guest, Jay Bruno. 

Evening Prayer was led by Fanny Neely.  

Motion: L. Storey, Second: S. Benzick to accept the September 2019, minutes. 
Motion passed unanimously. 

Motion: L Storey, Second: S. Benzick to accept the September 2019, financial 
report. Motion passed unanimously.  

Old Business: 

Holes have been dug for food pantry and the cross installation. Chuck will 
coordinate the installation. 

The vicarage is ready to rent. Motion L. Storey, Second: A. Sacrey to present to the 
rental company the range of acceptable rent prices as $900-1000. Motion passed 
unanimously. 

Chuck is replacing 2 small doors in the church with 36” doors to make the church 
more handicapped accessible.  

New Business: 

Upcoming Vestry:  Nov 20 and Dec 18 

Outgoing Vestry members are seeking replacement nominations. Please keep Deb 
Hansen in the loop for eligibility. 

Rev. Sandra Curtis will lead our Christmas Eve service at 6pm. 

Church greening is set for December 14 at 9:00am. 

Sunday, December 22 will be a dessert buffet at 5pm followed by a caroling service 
at 6pm.  

Meeting adjourned at 7:05 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Fanny Neely 

EMAIL ADDENDUM: 

Motion: L.Storey, Second: A. Sacrey to set the minor repair limit at $250 for 
the property management company of the vicarage. Motion passed 
unanimously. 

 


